
 

Newsletter 
Friday, 22nd October 

PE and Swimming 

PE Days 
Some classes have changed their PE days 
for after the half-term holidays. We ask 
that children continue to come to school 
wearing a plain white t-shirt, black 
trainers, and black shorts, leggings or 
jogging bottoms on their allocated PE 
days. 
 
Reception Monday 
Y1 Monday 
Y2 Friday 
Y3 Mrs Sibly- Thursday and Friday 
      Miss Taylor- Monday and Thursday 
Y4 Monday and Wednesday 
Y5 Monday and Thursday 
Y6 Wednesday and Friday 
 
Y5 Swimming  
A reminder that Mr Johnson's Y5 class 
will be swimming for the first two weeks 
after half term (1/11/21 - 
12/11/21). Therefore, they will not need 
to come to school in PE kit for the two 
weeks, but will need to bring their 
swimming kit to school every day.  
 
Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Winners 

Well done to our ‘Merit Winners’ for this week. Certificates 

and prizes are well deserved and examples include: resilience 

in problem solving, superb Mathematical recall and 

application, a positive attitude, a friend to all and for always 

being polite in all situations! 

Parent/Carer Consultation 

Evening 

It was lovely to see so many 

of you back inside the 

building on Monday and 

Wednesday. Many thanks 

for your positive feedback 

and kind words. 

 

Nursery Donations 

Several adults have asked 

whether Nursery would like 

donations of old toys and 

books. Many thanks for 

these offers, and we would 

gladly receive any such 

items. Thank you in 

advance! 

Thank You! 

We would like to take this opportunity to 

thank you this half-term. We can’t believe 

that the first seven weeks have flown past 

and that the October holidays are here 

already. All of your support and help has 

led to a very successful period of time, and 

although Covid-19 is still very much 

present in our lives, it has been lovely to 

experience so many things we have missed 

for more than 18 months. The children 

have been a credit to you all, the school 

and themselves, and are striving hard to 

catch up their learning and make the most 

of every minute. 

Have a lovely holiday, enjoy all that the 

autumnal week off has to offer, take care 

and stay safe. We look forward to next-half 

term and have all fingers crossed that 

everything we enjoy doing in the build up 

to Christmas goes ahead! 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Award 

 The current winners are Mrs Sibly’s Y3 

class. Well done everyone! 

 

Children in Need 

 We will be supporting Children in Need on Friday, 19th 

November. Details will follow after the holidays. 

 

Payments 

We politely remind anyone accessing 

Breakfast Club, After School Club, or 

paying for a school lunch, that payment 

be made on a Monday for the coming 

week ahead. Thank you. 

Remembrance Day 

We will be receiving a fundraising pack after the holidays for 

the Hartlepool Poppy Appeal. We will text out, when this 

arrives. 

 

Fire Drill 

Fens has a new record coming in at 1 

minute and 59 seconds! Mr Dobson gave 

the whole school a surprise drill and 

everyone reacted superbly. Well done! 


